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In order to assess the effectiveness of this program,
it will be necessary to take samples for analysis from a
greater number of wells, say monthly for the first three
months and guarterly thereafter. However, we fail to see
the necessity of analyzing for so many different constituents.
We therefore request that you approve the following sampling
program for this first stage of contaminant control:

(i) With the exception of MW3 and H54, all wells
which are presently being sampled in accord-
ance with our Operational Environmental
Monitoring Program shall continue to be
sampled and analysed for the same consti-
tuents, namely: Mwl, MW2, MW4, H71, H48,

H56, DM80-1 and MW5 for dissolved U-Nat,

Ra-226, Th-230, Po-210, Pb-210, CaCO3, B,

Ca, C1, Mg, Mn, NO3, Se, Na, SO4 and T.D.S.

on a quarterly basis. We should like to

take this opportunity to respectfully request
permission to eliminate the need for analysing
for as many of these constituents as possible,
especially if you do not consider them necessary
to ensure a safe program.

(ii) New monitor wells MW8 (MW9, . . .), MW1ll and
MW12 shall be sampled monthly for the first
three months and quarterly thereafter for
U-Nat, Ra-226, Cl, Na, SO4, T.D.S. and pH.

(iii) In addition to H56, recovery wells H55, RWl,
H77 and RW2 shall be sampled as in (ii) above.

(iv) It is necessary to check wate' quality in more
of the existing wells to better determine the
effect of our program. We therefore recomwend
that H72, H73, H57 (if it is not "grouted").
MW7, MW6 and H49 be sampled on a quarterly
frequency for the same constituents as (ii)
above. Additionally, it would be prudent to
check H10, H38, H78 and possibly DM80-3 and
DM80-4 annually for the same constitucnts.
DMB0-2 is omitted because it has always been
ary. In this respect w. ghall continue to check
well water levels regularly.

(v) Prior to reusing "he lower ui..lings impoundment
for fresh tailings storage, we shall sample D3
and v.” wiil= in order to determine "background"
levels a.ud thercafter on a quarterly frequency.

In view of the impending re-utilization of the lower
tailings impoundment, and conuequent rise in groundwater
pollutant levels, we have considered the possibility of having
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to pump-back wells on the south side of this impoundment,
especially if unrestricted area M.P.C. levels are approached
in wells on our southern boundary (MWé6, MWll, MWl1l2). If
pump-back is necessary, we could be presented with a major
solution balance problem in the tailings impoundments, since
Dames & Moore's field investigations indicated n» drop in
water level in MWl or the observation wells when MWl was
pumped at the rate of 45 gpm for 2.75 hours. This, together
with the fact that U-Nat concentrations in MWl and MW2 have
never exceeded an "of the order of" one percent M.P.C. for
unrestricted areas, indicates that dilution must be occurring
from some source other than the tailings impoundments. We
intend to further investigate this matter and any help or
advice from the Commission would be appreciated.

The foregoing was discussed with Messrs. Roger Woolsey
and Pete Garcia of your staff and our Bob Pattison in a
telephone conversation on 27 May and with Messrs. Pettengill
and Woolsey on 4 June 1982. 1If you have any questions
regarding this matter, please feel free to call.

Yours sincerely,

W

M. D. Lawton
President

-

R. S. Pattison
General Plent Superintendent
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File




